0/1/801 University, General Publications University of Illinois Material, 1851-

<u>Box 1</u>:

A Plan for an Industrial University for the State of Illinois by Jonathan B. Turner, November 18, 1851; 16 pages.

Industrial Universities for the People by Jonathan B. Turner, 1853; 56 pages.

<u>Industrial Universities for the People</u> by Jonathan B. Turner, 1854; 57 pages

<u>Industrial University Education</u> by Jonathan B. Turner, 1864; 12 pages

"Shall We Have an Agricultural College?" by T. R. Leal and R. T. Miller, March 16, 1867, one-page issuance defending Champaign County's expenditures in securing the location of the industrial university.

<u>The Prairie Farmer</u>, September 29, 1877, containing an article defending the Illinois Industrial University from an attack in the <u>Champaign Times</u>.

Blotter issued by Lock and Saxton, Wholesale and Retail Merchants in Champaign, which includes a list of the University faculty, 1877.

<u>The Orange Judd Farmer</u>, August 23, 1884, containing a feature article on the Illinois Industrial University.

Urbana Public School Commencement Exercises Program, June 4, 1886.

Chicago Herald, 3/8/1891, "Strife with Studies, the War in Illinois University"

<u>The Graphic</u>, October 8, 1892, containing a six-page illustrated article on the University of Illinois, its buildings, faculty, Trustees and military unit.

<u>University of Illinois Photograph Album</u>, published by F. W. Stafford and W. Strauss of Champaign, 1893, containing about 25 pages of photographs of University views, buildings, students, machinery, laboratories, meeting rooms and museums; 2 copies.

Report of Special Committee appointed to Investigate the Failure of the Globe Savings Band and Inquire into the Condition of the Funds of the University of Illinois, ca. May 1897, including the report of a State Senate investigating committee looking into the defalcation of the University Treasurer Charles W. Spalding.

University of Illinois, Photo view book, Inland Architect Press, Chicago, ca. 1898

Advertisements of the University of Illinois, prepared for publication in the annual report of the Illinois Society of Engineers and Surveyors, 1898.

University Calendar, 1902 (see RS 39/1/808)

University Calendar, 1904 (see RS 39/1/808)

Picture Album on the University of Illinois, issued by the Champaign, Illinois Chamber of Commerce, 1907, containing photographs of scenic spots, churches, residence, fraternity houses, university buildings and other sights in the twin cities, including promotional paragraphs concerning the education, cultural, commercial opportunities in the twin cities; 3 copies.

University Calendar, 1907 (see RS 39/1/808)

Extract from Governor Charles S. Deneen's message to the Illinois Legislature relating to the University of Illinois, January 9, 1907.

Report of the Legislative Committee on the University Appropriation, May 2, 1907.

- Photograph Album, containing pictures of the University of Illinois campus, 1907.
- Newspaper Clippings, dated but not identified as to source concerning the University, Graduate School, salaries, management of universities by trustees, the power of the alumni, especially the Chicago Alumni Association, the possible departure of Thomas A. Clark, and the tax on President Edmund J. James, January-May 1909.
- Photograph Album, published by the University of Illinois Supply Store, containing photographs of University buildings, 1910.
- Viewbook of the University of Illinois, published by D. H. Lloyde, 1910, including photographs of buildings, athletic events, student activities, laboratories and museums.
- Listing of Medical College in the United States, including data, January 1, 1910.
- "Why the Great Central Market and Workshop Should Support State's Wealth Creator, the University of Illinois," a 9 page article in the October 28, 1910 issue of <u>Chicago</u> <u>Commerce</u>, published by the Chicago Association of Commerce.

<u>Box 2</u>:

- Biennial Message of Charles S. Deneen, January 4, 1911, containing references to the University of Illinois on pp. 11-15
- Report of the Special Committee of the Ways and Means Association of the Chicago Association of Commerce, on the conditions and needs of the University of Illinois, March 15, 1911
- Report of the Special Committee Studying the University of Illinois and Pleading for Adequate Support by the State, published in the March 17, 1911 issue of <u>Chicago Commerce</u>, published by the Chicago Association of Commerce.
- University of Illinois Photogravure Album, published by the University Supply Store, ca. 1912 Viewbook of the University of Illinois, published by D. H. Lloyde, 1912.
- Popular Illinois Men, published by Joseph Kuhn & Co., Spring 1912, including photographs of captains and members of athletic teams, modelling suits sold by the Kuhn Co.
- Newspaper Clippings relating to nepotism charges against the University of Illinois for employing the niece of Trustee William L. Abbott and for other violations of State rules, April 5, 1913.
- Nine-page Article on the University of Illinois by Burt E. Powell, in the December 1913 issue of Cook County School News.
- Bulletin Officiel de la Fédération de l'Alliance Française aux États-Unis et au Canada, containing an article on Urbana and Champaign and members of the Alliance residing in these communities on pp. 78 and 79, Avril 1914.
- What's What at Illinois, 1913-14, a handbook of complete, concise and indispensable information, including a record of all past athletic scores, comparative conference records, interscholastic records, conference rules, a history of the University, and an explanation of its administration, statistics on colleges, fraternities, clubs and sororities, published by the S & S Publishing Company of Champaign in May 1914, 2 copies, 124 pages.
- Viewbook of the City of Champaign and the University of Illinois.
- Clipping from a Chicago newspaper on the University of Illinois as a center of learning by Wardon A. Curtis of Ashmand, New Hampshire.

- Newspaper clipping from an Urbana newspaper, March 26, 1914, describing the welcome home celebration for Congressman W. B. McKinley, in which University students and faculty participated.
- "The Reach of the Resurrection" by Alba C. Piersel of the First Methodist Church of Urbana, ca. 1915, 2 copies.
- "The Association and University of Illinois and the Desirability of Appropriation of the Five Million Dollar Due Latter in Lump Sum" on page 5 of the May 21, 1915 issue of <u>Chicago</u> Commerce.
- Newspaper clipping on Commencement, June 14, 1915.
- University of Illinois Photogravure Albums, published by the University Supply Store, ca. 1915 (Found in OS-35)
- Small Brochure on Urbana, Illinois The University City, published by the Commercial Club of Urbana, describing educational center, parks and recreation, health advantages, commercial interests, fraternal life, financial matters and transportation, 1916.
- Views of the City of Champaign and the University of Illinois, published by the Champaign Chamber of Commerce.
- Grand Opening of Lloyde's University Store and First University Bank, October 13, 1916, including a history of the business establishment and description of the types of merchandise handled.
- Brochure describing <u>Illinois</u> by Allan Nevins, a book in the American College and University Series, published by the Oxford University Press, 1917.
- A Letter to Governor Frank O. Lowden and President Edmund J. James asking an appointment to teach Christian Philosophy, Christian Psychology and Demonstration of Religion in the University of Illinois, by Ada H. Kepley, 1917, a 24-page publication relating to non-sectarian Christianity and missionary work.
- The Civil Administrative Code of the State of Illinois, 1917, 35-page legislative tract reorganizing state government.
- Newspaper Clipping "Girls Present Greek Pageant," May 18, 1917.
 - December 12, 1917, relating to disloyalty hearing concerning University Professors Cole, Weiss, Tolman, Hassler, and Shepard.
- A series of newspaper columns by University deans on Patriotic Home Service (Ballentine),
 Preparedness (Gates), Watch Your Step (Babcock), The War and Sacrifice (Clark), 1918.
 Daily Illini Semi-Centennial Edition, March 10, 1918.
- Newspaper Clipping concerning University Commencement, June 12, 1918.
- Tabulation of Army Mental Test Alpha Individual Scores in the Daily Illini, March 22, 1919.
- "In the Illinois Legislature" by Senator R. B. Swift in the <u>Lake County Register</u>, April 5, 1919, containing comments on a five-million dollar appropriation to the University of Illinois.
- Bulletin of the University District Improvement Association, April 15, 1919, concerning neighborhood improvement activities, flower and vegetable gardening in the City of Champaign.
- "The Irwin Expedition," in <u>Science</u>, August 1, 1919, relating to an expedition in which the University of Illinois participated, which collected and studied fresh water fishes of Peru and Chile.
- Newspaper Clipping "The Chamber of Commerce and Cooperation," presumably from the <u>Daily Illini</u>, relating to the Champaign Chamber of Commerce refusal to cooperate in

- Homecoming plans.
- Program for Armistice Day Celebration at the University Auditorium, arranged by the American Legion, November 11, 1919.
- Rotogravure section of the <u>St. Louis Globe-Democrat</u>, November 23, 1919, concerning beautiful views of the University of Illinois.
- "A College President Offers Aid to the National Air Service," in editorial in the <u>Washington</u>
 <u>Times</u> for December 8, 1919, concerning President David Kinley's offer of Chanute Field and the University of Illinois' services.
- Newspaper Clippings concerning coal shortage and University's closing, athletic events, the Morrill Plots and Miss Carman Aguinaldo, from various newspapers, December 1919.
- "Some Well Known Alpha Kappa Psi Men" in the January, 1921 issue of the <u>Alpha Kappa Psi Diary</u>, including sketches of David Kinley, Charles M. Thompson and Hiram T. Scovill.
- Editorials on University support from the Peoria Journal, January 12, 1920.
- Newspaper Clipping from Rock Island newspaper concerning the Rock Island speeches by Acting President David Kinley and Football Coach Robert Zuppke, relating to the University of Illinois and its needs, January 1920.
- "The Store that Fire Could not Destroy" a little story of a University institution that seeks to survive, January 16, 1920, a description of the University Co-Op compiled by H. F. Harrington of the Journalism Department of the University containing pictures of the Co-Op and a narrative account of its development.
- Newspaper Clipping from the <u>Lincoln</u> (Illinois) <u>Star</u>, January 20, 1920, concerning the establishment of the cavalry unit at the University of Illinois with 140 horses.
- Newspaper Clipping from the <u>Quincy Daily Herald</u>, January 21, 1920, containing an account of a speech by James M. White to the Illinois master Plumbers Association meeting.
- Newspaper Clipping from the <u>Quincy Daily Journal</u>, January 21, 1920, covering a speech by James M. White to the Quincy Rotary Club.
- Baritone Bentley Ball's Presentation "The Song-a-logue of America", February 23, 1920.
- Newspaper Clipping from the <u>Chicago Tribune</u>, February 8, 1920, on "The Saviour of Our Soil," concerning Cyril J. Hopkins.
- Newspaper Clippings from Illinois papers concerning Grover Cleveland Alexander coaching the University of Illinois pitching staff, February, 1920.
- Newspaper Clippings concerning the daughter of Emilio Aguinaldo at the University of Illinois, and athletic contests, February 1920
- Newspaper Clippings concerning the starting of a State Forestry Survey, March 1920
- Newspaper Article from the <u>Macomb Daily Bystander</u>, April 1, 1920, concerning the needs of the University of Illinois.
- Brief article on State Universities and the Proper Education of Women quoting President David Kinley in the April 10, 1920, issue of the <u>Christian Work</u>.
- Newspaper editorials relating to Dr, David Kinley's election as president of the University, June 1920; the editorials are from the <u>Urbana Courier</u>, the <u>Clinton Morning Journal</u>, <u>Chicago Commerce</u> and the <u>British American</u> of Chicago, <u>The American School</u> and the <u>Chicago Tribune</u>.
- An Article relating to the needs of the University of Illinois and need for public support of its requests for funds in the September 1920 issue of "Home and Progress" published by the First National Bank of Champaign.

- "U of I Scenes Like Warime Mobilization" newspaper clipping from the <u>Chicago Tribune</u> September 23, 1920, relating to increased enrollment at the University. A similar clipping for September 24, 1920.
- "Views of Other Universities the University of Illinois" in the November 1920 issue of the University of Chicago Magazine.
- Newspaper clipping relating to Chicago and Urbana Alumni of the University of Illinois favoring naming the new football field Huff Field, November 15, 1920 Chicago Tribune.
- A letter to the editor of the <u>Chicago Tribune</u>, March 17, 1920, on the needs of the state university written by D. F. Harris of Champaign.
- Newspaper clipping, "University of Illinois Has Music School of Manifold Merits," by Edward Moore of the Chicago Tribune, ca. 1920.
- Newspaper clipping from the <u>Chicago Tribune</u> on the availability of James B. Cabell's novel <u>Jurgen</u> in the University of Illinois Library.
- Newspaper clippings relating to Robert F. Carr, University of Illinois alumnae in Chicago, Huff and Zuppke's tour in the East and the drive for funds for the Memorial Stadium, all from the Chicago Tribune, ca. November-December, 1920.
- Photo Card Set (25 cards and buildings 25 scenes), cc 1920.

Box 3:

- Letter to the editor of the <u>Chicago Tribune</u> January 7, 1921, by President David Kinley concerning the needs of the University of Illinois.
- Editorial from the <u>Chicago Tribune</u>, January 11, 1921, concerning the University of Illinois as a wealth producer.
- Newspaper clippings from the <u>Chicago Tribune</u>, January 23 and 25, 1921, relating to the governor's views of the University appropriation and President Kinley's explanation of why the University asked for 10 million or five million dollars.
- Reports and Recommendations of the Special Committee of the Chicago Association of Commerce on the conditions and affairs of the University of Illinois, March 4, 1921, 16 pages.
- <u>Illinois Medical Journal</u>, March 1921, containing articles on the University of Illinois' position with respect to the private practice of medicine, by the staff of the College of Medicine and relating to President Kinley's condemnation of federal aid to states.
- Association of Commerce Bulletin of the Urbana Association of Commerce, March 4, 1921, containing articles on the dedication of the Social Center of Wesley Foundation, the legislative visit to the University of Illinois.
- Newspaper clipping from the <u>St. Louis Clarion</u>, March 5, 1921, titled "Colored Solons Visit University of Illinois" and subtitled "Inspect the Work, Pledge Support of Prexie Kinley and Leave Message to Colored Students."
- Copy of the <u>Elmwood</u> (Illinois) <u>Gazette</u>, March 9, 1921, containing President David Kinley's appeal to stop betting and promote amateurism in high school athletics.
- Editorial from the <u>Chicago Herald and Examiner</u>, March 14, 1921, favoring increased appropriations for the University of Illinois.
- The Twin City Review, a publication of organized labor in Champaign, Illinois, for March 18, 1921, containing article about the University's firing of union labor, including the

- "dictatorship of Prof. J. M. White".
- Editorial favoring the University appropriation from Orange Judd Farmer, April 9, 1921.
- Article on the proposed building plans of the University of Illinois College of Medicine from the Journal of the American Medical Association, April 9, 1921.
- Editorial favoring the University appropriation from the <u>Chicago Herald and Examiner</u>, April 1921.
- Clipping "Legislators Quiz Twin City Labor Leaders" from the <u>Twin City Review</u>, April 22, 1921
- Newspaper clipping from a Chicago newspaper approximately June 20, 1921, concerning a Delta Tau Delta war memorial at the University.
- The Cavalry Journal, October 1921, containing an article be Captain Robert W. Grow on "The Reserve Officer's Training Corps at a Large University," describing the cavalry unit at the University of Illinois and the ROTC program there.
- Newspaper article in the <u>Chicago Tribune</u>, October 7, 1921, describing the proposed memorial stadium.
- <u>The U.S. Army Recruiting News</u>, October 15, 1921, concerning activities of Army ROTC units. Clipping on the University football team from the Daily Illini, November 27, 1921.
- Clipping on the Horticultural Field Laboratory from the Daily Illini, November 27, 1921.
- Newspaper clipping, December 2, 1921, concerning he support of the president of the Illinois Chamber of Commerce pledge to David Kinley on his installation as president of the University.
- <u>The Chariot</u>, official organ of the supreme tribe Ben Hur, December 1921, containing pictures of the University of Illinois.
- Newspaper clipping, February 22, 1922, relating to the departure of the University Band from Champaign for a tour.
- Newspaper clipping, February 26, 1922, relating to a lecture at the University by Jane Addams.
- Illinois Central Magazine, March 1922, including a 4-page article on "General Pershing's Recent Visit to Illinois," concerning his address at Champaign, his compliments to the ROTC unit, the work done at the University of Illinois and the Rotary Club of Champaign.
- Newspaper clipping realting to June 1922 Commencement.
- Brochure on the Urbana Memorial Hospital Association, ca. 1922.
- <u>Illinois Central Magazine</u>, March 1923, containing an article on efficient ticket salesman at Champaign and an endorsement by President Kinley of the railroad's service.
- <u>Coal Mine Management</u>, March 1923, containing an obituary on Harry H. Stoek, professor and head of the Department of Ming Engineering at the University of Illinois.
- <u>Popular Radio</u>, March 1923, containing an article by Lee DeForest on "The Motion Picture Speaks," including 10 pages of comment on talking motion pictures with references to Prof. Tykociner and a photograph of his laboratory, a letter endorsing radio as a farreaching educational agency by David Kinley.
- Newspaper clipping concerning a speech by the Rev. James C. Baker at the Champaign Kiwanis Club.
- <u>The Intercollegian</u>, May 1923, including an article on 50 years at Illinois by Frank W. Scott concerning the YMCA.

- An editorial "Morals and Sensationalism" from the May 3, 1923 issue of the <u>Peoria Journal</u> concerning the charges of Mrs. Allene Gregory Allen against President David Kinley and the University of Illinois.
- <u>Bell Telephone News</u>, September 1923, including an article on the University of Illinois Memorial Stadium.
- Article in the September 16, 1923 <u>Daily Illini</u> on the arrival of Dean of Women Maria Leonard and Assistant Dean Gladys Pennington.
- Article in the September 16, 1923 Daily Illini on the University football team.
- Article in the October 21, 1923 <u>Daily Illini</u> on the proposed Columbus Foundation buildings.
- Newspaper clipping on routes motorists should take to the Chicago-Illinois football game in Champaign from the October 28, 1923 issue of the Chicago Herald and Examiner.
- Newspaper clippings relating to counting athletic records for degrees from the <u>New York Times</u>, December 4, 1923, and the <u>St. Louis Globe</u>, December 4, 1923.
- A series of articles by President David Kinley in the <u>Christian Science Monitor</u> for March 3, 10, 17, and 24, relating to the University of Illinois and the general subject of university education.
- Obituary of Professor Nathan Ricker from the Daily Illini, March 20, 1924.
- Current Topics, News and Views of Employee Activities of the Illinois Power and Light Corporation, the Illinois Traction, Inc., and other utility companies, April 1924, containing an article on the Electric Show at the University of Illinois and including an airplane view of Champaign, Illinois, and a description of the University and its Electric Show.
- Bulletin of the National Council of Schools of Religion, "Religion at a Great State University" based on the University of Illinois survey and written by Charles F. Kent. This is an 11-page descriptive account of the University of Illinois and religious education at the institution.
- Newspaper clippings relating to the infringement of the federal government on state functions, the gift of a radio broadcasting station to the University by Boetius H. Sullivan of Chicago.
- An election poster with picture of Calvin Coolidge and Charles Dawes, 1924.
- Pamphlet of Commencement poetry by Elizabeth Beedle, 1925.
- <u>Illinois Medical Journal</u>, January 1925, editorial on lay direction of medical education.
- Chippewa Falls, Wisconsin <u>Herald</u>, March 2, 1925, unfavorable editorial containing an unfavorable comparison of the University of Wisconsin with the University of Illinois concluding that Wisconsin has "gone crazy on education."
- Photography of May 6, 1925, letter advertising the University of Illinois as manufacturers and distributors of high-grade culture and education with a wallop, as an invitation to attend the Sigma Delta Chi banquet in Urbana on May 19, 1925.
- Newspaper clipping on Commencement from the Chicago Daily Tribune, June 13, 1925.
- Newspaper articles on the work of the University of Illinois by James O'Donnell Bennett from the Chicago Tribune, June 13, 14 and 16, 1925.
- <u>Daily Illini</u>, June 21, 1925, containing article on the funeral services for President Edmund J. James.
- Editorial from the <u>Detroit Free Press</u>, August 9, 1925, criticizing the Sigma Delta Chi invitation letter concerning the University of Illinois as a manufacturer of culture.

- Editorial in the Toronto Mail and Empire, August 11, 1925, criticizing the culture letter.
- <u>The Outlook</u>, December 2, 1925, containing a 4-page illustrated article entitled "The Illiad of the Illini, President, the Provost and the Phenomena," by George Marvin, concerning David Kinley, Kendric Babcock and Red Grange.
- Scientific American, February 1927, Illinium.
- Daily Illini, May 26, 1927.
- <u>National Defense Magazine</u>, January-February, 1928, containing articles on military training at universities and the endorsement by the Illinois American Legion of ROTC.
- National Defense Magazine, November-December, 1928, containing an article by Professor W.

 A. Oldfather on "For the Common Defense," and an article on the peace movement by H.

 A. Jung, general manager of the American Vigilant Intelligence Federation. This issue features a photograph of the ROTC brigade of cadet officers, on the cover.
- Land Grant College Survey Questionnaire of the United State Department of Interiors, Bureau of Education.

Box 4:

- "Military Training in the Schools and Colleges of Illinois" by the Illinois Committee on Militarism in Education, 1929, 37 pages.
- The Western Architect, March 1929, including an article by Thomas E. O'Donnell on "The University of Illinois Campus Plan," including sketches of the campus plan and photographic plates of Georgian architecture and the interiors of buildings at the University of Illinois.
- Memorial volume entitled "David Kinley and the University of Illinois," containing newspaper clippings from the <u>Chicago Tribune</u> for a series of articles by James O'Donnell Bennett on the whole world eyes the services of the University of Illinois, dated June 2, 1929 (this volume was chewed by mice or silver fish because of inadequate protection against such damage in the University Archives in 1965).
- Baltimore Sun, July 13, 1930, containing a newspaper clipping concerning the difficulties of President Raymond A. Pearson, president of the University of Maryland, as viewed by Dr. Frederick E. Lee of the University of Illinois board member of the University of Maryland.
- Reprints from Chicago and other Illinois newspapers concerning the research and service accomplishments of the University of Illinois, January-March 1931.
- University Tours, Universities of Michigan and Illinois, February 20-21, 1931, being and account of the visit of legislators of the State of Ohio, state officials, and officers of the Ohio State University to the University of Michigan and University of Illinois. The volume consists principally of pictures of the touring legislators with hosts and in front of sights on the hosts' campuses.
- Handbill advertising University District Citizens' Mass Meeting, a taxpayers' protest against government in business, especially the rooming house and restaurant businesses in Champaign-Urbana, September 7, 1932.
- Program for the 29th annual meeting of the Federation of Illinois Colleges at DePauw University, February 27-28, 1933, containing reports, enrollment studies, minutes of meetings and lists of representatives attending the session.

- Notes and Comments on pamphlet issued by Claude C. Ellis of Grayville, Illinois, April 1, 1933, consisting of the University's answers to criticisms by the president of the high school board of Grayville, Illinois, of University expenditures and operations, mimeographed 12 pages.
- "Did You Know?" by Claude O. Ellis of Grayville, Illinois, containing an 8-page attack on the University of Illinois and higher education in Illinois for extravagances and expenditures which were unjustified. The "Did You Know?" publication was three pages and after the University's Notes and Comment explanation of April 1, Mr. Ellis issued an 8-page rebuttal entitled "Beg Pardon, An Open Letter to the University of Illinois and State School System," 1933.
- Certificate of Participation in the Century of Progress International Exposition in Chicago, 1934. <u>Views: Presenting the Spirit of your Alma Mater Illinois</u>. Photograph Album, containing pictures of the University of Illinois campus, 1934.
- 10-page publication on the University of Illinois by Claude O. Ellis of Grayville, Illinois, and O. S. Hitchner of Freeport, Illinois, concerning University expenditures on the President's House, Ice Skating Rink, research projects, furnishings, cost per student figures and other items, January 21, 1935.
- "Disclosures of Wastage by University of Illinois" by Claude O. Ellis and O. S. Hitchner, February 1, 1935, concerning evidences of wasteful expenditures in the 36th report of the Board of Trustees.
- <u>Piatt County Republican</u>, March 14, 1935, including an article concerning the February 19, 1935, refutation of the Hitchner-Ellis attack on the University of Illinois by President Arthur C. Willard.
- "University of Illinois," compiled by O. S. Hitchner, ca. May 1935, a printed 4-page attack on the expenditures of the University of Illinois, 2 copies.
- St. Louis Post-Dispatch rotogravure section, January 12, 1936, including 2 pages of photographs of the students on the campus of the University of Illinois.
- Newspaper clipping from Adelaide, Australia, March 1936, on college life as it really is by Mr. B. W. Frazier, a Yale graduate working his way around the world on a cargo boat.
- Urbana, Illinois, Home of the University of Illinois, published by the Association of Commerce, 1937
- <u>Poems in Orange and Blue</u> by Don Llewellyn, published in 1938 by the Stipes Publishing Company, containing poems about university life at Illinois.
- A series of newspaper clippings from the Champaign-Urbana papers (March 3-7, 1939) entitled "Meet the Faculty" containing brief biographical sketches of: H. S. Alp

C. R. Anderson

A. I. Andrews

J. Lita Bane

Thomas E. Benner

Robert G. Bone

Robert G. Doi

Chilly Bowen

Fred R. Brown

William L. Burlison

H. V. Cantor

R. G. Carmichael

H. S. M. Case

J. S. Crandell

Arthur H. Daniels

Eugene Davenport

Frederick Dietz

James Doland

Melvin Enger

J. A. Fairlie

H. F. Fletcher

W. P. Flint

Goerge Goble

Robert Graham

A. A. Harding

A. J. Harno

Marvin R. Herrick

R. E. Hieronymous

Mark H. Hinesley

R. K. Hursh

Paul E. Johnston

H. H. Jordan

Donald B. Keyes

E. E. King

David Kinley

A. R. Knight

C. T. Knipp

Frederick E. Lee

E. W. Lehmann

Maria Leonard

O. A. Leutwiler

O. L. McCaskill

M. T. McClure

H. F. Moore

Lloyd Morey

L. W. Murphy

Rexford Newcomb

W. A. Oldfather

T. E. Oliver

Ellery B. Paine

Cullen W. Parmelee

Frank E. Richart

F. S. Rodkey

H. B. Rusk

Thomas C. Shedd

Frederick B. Stiven

Ernest L. Stouffer

A. N. Talbot

Charles M. Thompson

E. W. Timberlake

Fred H. Turner

H. J. VanCleave

Henry B. Ward

Carroll C. Wiley

Arthur C. Willard

Wendell S. Wilson

W. M. Wilson

Phineas L. Windsor

Joseph F. Wright

<u>Daily Illini</u>, March 2, 1939, containing articles and features on the University's 71st anniversary celebration.

University Patent Policies by Richard Spencer, September 1, 1939, containing a brief statement of the practices at the University of Illinois.

<u>Inside Detective</u>, June 1939, containing article "Illinois Collegians Battle Vice!" by Harry Read, concerning the fatal shooting of William Spurrier in Champaign and the resulting investigation of vice in Champaign.

The Illini Four Hundred - The Orange and Blue Blood of Illinois by Milt Hopwood and John D. Varble, May 1940, containing brief biographical listings of 400 socially prominent University of Illinois students with occasional photographs.

<u>Box 5</u>:

<u>Champaign-Urbana Courier</u>, January 14, 1941, containing clipping on lectures by Professor Ernest Bernbaum.

Chicago Tribune, January 16, 1941, containing article on the University Band.

<u>Vandalia Union</u>, January 16, 1941, containing clipping on University policies relating to publishers of newspapers.

The St. Louis Post-Dispatch, January 19, 1941, containing an editorial on John P. Altgeld.

<u>Chicago Herald-American</u>, July 21, 1941, concerning the College of fine and Applied Arts. December 22, 1941, concerning the University budget cut.

"The Struggle for Religious Liberty in the University of Illinois," by Foster North (Wetzel Publishing Company, Los Angeles, California, 1922), a 48-page pamphlet containing reprints of documents, arguments and articles relating to the case of Foster North, who was suspended from the University of Illinois in 1885 for refusing to attend chapel.

Chicago newspaper clippings relating to the University Budget, January 1942

Chicago newspaper clippings relating to the dedication of the Mental Hospital, May-June 1942.

Chicago newspaper clippings relating to military service of university students, May 1942.

Newspaper clipping, August 18, 1942, concerning Sveinbjorn Johnson's fight to retain his job in the University.

<u>Chicago Sun</u>, September 27, 1942, article on the future of University education containing a section by President Arthur C. Willard.

October 4, 1942, containing article on the farm manpower crisis with comments by Dean

- H. P. Rusk of the University of Illinois.
- October 17, 1942, containing President Arthur C. Willard's attack on the report of Booz, Fry, Allen and Hamilton Business Analysts firm concerning University administration. This article is followed by series of other articles on the same topic.
- December 27, 1942, article entitled "U of I Can Take 12,736 Soldiers", and article entitled "U of I Co-Eds Will Be Given Army Training," also a clipping for December 28, 1942, entitled "Colleges Expect to Keep Liberal Arts Programs."
- University of Illinois, Survey Report of a Commission of the American Council on Education, March 20, 1943, containing a report on the University as a "political empire" and answering the question that the University has been on the downgrade since 1934. This survey was made by a commission of the ACE at the request of President A. C. Willard. The report is 85 pages long.
- Advance Proof of the foregoing report, January 27, 1943.
- Chicago newspaper clippings on the University of Illinois budget, January-February 1943
- Chicago Tribune, February 14, 1943, Southern Illinois University
- Chicago Sun, February 28, 1943, containing article and photographs of the story "University of Illinois Looks Back at 75-Year Old Service Record," and subtitled "Alumni Await Anniversary Third Largest School in U.S. and Research Role Pays Dividend."
- Chicago Herald-American, April 3, 1943, Clipping of article entitled "Charge Green Politics in U of I Rule."
- <u>Chicago Sun</u>, May 2, 1943, editorial criticizing the University of Illinois in holding out in budget review against good budget review practices.
 - August 13, 1943, article "Secret Job Shift Held U of I Peril" by J. Earl Miller, concerning attempts by the University Board of Trustees to take over management of the University for political purposes.
 - August 20, 1943, editorial on "Thwarting the Politicians" concerning management of the University of Illinois.
 - September 2, 1943, editorial "Watch the Danger Signals" on management of the University of Illinois.
 - June 23, 1944, article on University Trustees hearing 30 million dollar building program. November 4, 1944, editorial on a branch of the University of Illinois in Chicago.
- <u>Champaign-Urbana News Gazette</u>, November 13, 1944, article on legislative group advocating junior college program for Illinois.
- Chicago Sun, January 12, 1945, article "U of I to Support Junior College Move."
 - February 18, 1945, article by John McGrath on "Colleges Growth After War Scene," based on an interview with Provost Coleman Griffith.
 - March 29, 1945, clipping on change in governing boards institutions of higher education in Illinois.
 - April 11, 1945, on Senator Everett Peters' reply to Professor Ernest Bernbaum's attack on University policies.
 - April 25, 1945, "U of I Branch's Bill in State Senate."
 - April 30, 1945, editorial entitled "Local Control is Preferable," opposing University of Illinois taking over Chicago junior colleges.

- <u>Champaign-Urbana News Gazette</u>, May 26, 1945, concerning the appointment of George D. Stoddard as president of the University of Illinois.
- <u>Chicago Sun</u>, June 19, 1945, clipping concerning the Vashti McCollum suit to halt religious education in Champaign public schools.
 - November 9 and 11, 1945, clippings relating to the University of Illinois' role in atomic bomb research and the use of gas in war.
 - November 23, 1945, clipping "Green OK's \$500,000 for U of I Vet Housing."
 - November 24, 1945, article concerning the approval of \$16,900,000 for University of Illinois buildings.
 - November 25, 1945, article concerning appointment of 100 civic leaders as University of Illinois Advisory Committee.
- The State Dollar, 1945, prepared by the Department of Finance, a 15-page pamphlet showing state expenditures in Illinois.
- <u>Chicago Daily News</u>, January 4, 1946, clipping concerning malaria treatment drug at University of Illinois
- <u>Champaign-Urbana News Gazette</u>, January 6, 1946, article on the University Trustees' approval of the appointment of Harold W. Hannah as Director of the Division of Special Services for War Veterans, also <u>Chicago Daily News</u> clipping on this action as a win for education over politics.
- Chicago newspaper clippings relating to housing problems at the University of Illinois, February 1946.
- <u>Chicago Daily News</u>, February 26, 1946, editorial on the departure of Dr. Raymond B. Allen to the presidency of the University of Washington.
- Chicago Sun, March 1946, article on synthetic rubber work at the University of Illinois.
- Chicago Daily News, March 1, 1946, article "Chanute Field Shelters GI's Enrolled at U of I."
- Chicago Sun, March 10, 1946, "U of I May Add 2.4 Million More, Rise in Enrollment Cited by Trustees."
- Chicago Daily News, March 12, 1946, article "High Costs Hit U of I Building."
- Chicago Daily Tribune, March 20, 1946, article "Plan Religious Emphasis Week at U. of Illinois."
- <u>Chicago Sun</u>, April 20, 1946, editorial "U of I Trustees Take A Runout Powder," on question of University enrollment.
 - April 26, 1946, editorial "Sen. Peters and the U of I."
- <u>Chicago Daily News</u>, May 3, 1946, article "U of I Wars of Campus 'Petting'," concerning the Dean of Men's reaction to post-war moral issues.
- Chicago Sun, May 10, 1946, article "Navy Pier Urged As U of I Branch."
- Chicago Daily News, May 10, 1946, "Better Act Fast If You Want to Enter College This Fall." May 29, 1946, article "23,000 Want In; U of I Wonders What to Do."
- Chicago Sun, May 30, 1946, "U of I to Negotiate for Navy Pier."
- Chicago Herald-American, May 31, 1946, article "U of I Chief Hits Dem Bonus Bill."
- Chicago Daily News, June 10, 1946, editorial "Put U of I on Navy Pier."
- Chicago Sun, June 13, 1946, article "U of I to Settle Pier Details Today." editorial "Illinois on Navy Pier."

- Chicago Daily News, June 13, 1946, article "U of I Maps New Branch Here."
 - June 14, 1946, article "U of I Students Church Goers Survey Shows."
 - June 19, 1946, editorial; article, June 20, 1946 concerning Mayors Kelly's offer of the superintendency of Chicago public schools to Arthur C. Willard.
 - June 21, 1946, article on Illiniville in Stadium Terrace Temporary Housing Units.
- Chicago newspapers, editorial and articles relating to the inauguration of George D. Stoddard, July 1946.
- Chicago Sun, July 20, 1946, article "U of I to Push Staff Talent Hunt, G. D. Stoddard Tells What He Likes, What is Lacking at School."
- <u>Saturday Evening Post</u>, August 3, 1946, article "Crisis at the Colleges," by Milton MacKaye, on housing at the University of Illinois.
- <u>Chicago Daily News</u>, August 15, 1946, article on the University Library, and editorial from <u>Chicago Sun</u> on same, August 18.
- Articles and photographs on housing shortage and conversion of Navy Pier for University use, September 1946.
- <u>Chicago Sun</u>, September 26, 1946, editorial "No More Gothic, Please," concerning University dormitory construction.
- <u>Chicago Daily News</u>, September 22, 1946, article "U of I's 28,000 will Spread All Over State." September 25, 1946, article "It's Wild Scramble on U of I Campus."
- Chicago Herald-American, October 10, 1946, editorial "The U of I and GI Joe".
- Chicago Daily American, October 28, 1946, article "SI Leaders Ask UI Cooperation in Southern Illinois."
- Chicago Sun, October 31, 1946, article "Racial Equality at U of I Lauded."
 - November 19, 1946, article "State Board Orders Probe at Southern Normal U."
 - November 23, 1946, article "U of I Trustees Vote to Revise School System."
- <u>Collier's</u>, November 23, 1946, containing article "Buddy Totes the Ball," by Stanley Frank, on Buddy Young at the University of Illinois.
- Chicago Daily News, January 21, 1947, article "UI Budget Ridiculous to Legislature,"
 - concerning Sen. Everett R. Peters' comments on the University of Illinois request for 120 million dollar budget.
 - January 28, 1947, article "Schools Too Full to Take All GI's, Legion Blames Educators, U of I Head Cites Bottlenecks."
 - February 8, 1947, article "Sees Double Enrollment At U of I Branch at Galesburg."
 - February 10, 1947, article "U of I Vets Seek Bigger Allowances."
 - February 13, 1947, article "U of I Prexy Pays Lincoln Tribute."
- Chicago Sun, February 28, 1947, article "U of Illinois May Eliminate Tuition."
- Chicago Daily News, March 5, 1947, article "Invite 750 More to U of I at Galesburg."
 - April 7, 1947, article "Vets Study; Scholarship Record Set as U of I."
 - April 12, 1947, article "First Inspection, U of I at Pier Pleases Legislators."
 - April 25, 1947, article "U of I Will Admit Students by Priority."
 - May 3, 1947, articles containing Stoddard's views on universal military training and Henning Larsen's views on possible new witch-hunt.
- <u>Chicago Herald-American</u>, May 4, 1947, article on the Institute of Communications Research being established at the University of Illinois.

Chicago Sun, June 26, 1947, article "80% Denied Entry to U. of Illinois," Professional Schools which were limited by facilities.

August 9, 1947, "AYD Denied Use of Campus," Governor Green approves Clabaugh Bill.

Chicago Daily News, September 9, 1947, article on Dr. Karl A. Meyer, former Trustee, considered for governor.

Chicago Sun-Times, October 12, 1947, illustrated article on Navy Pier.

Chicago Daily News, October 25, 1947, article on President George Stoddard's views on science and civilization.

December 1, 1947, article on U of I enrollment reaching 29,944.

December 31, 1947, Altgeld Hall article.

Alton Evening Telegraph, March 18, 1948, editorial on Austin Harding.

Chicago Daily News, March 18, 1948, article on University budget requests.

"Universidad de Illinois", June 9, 1950, by Maruja G. Villegas of the Uruguyan Embassy, concerning his experience at the University of Illinois, 44 pages.

Map of Champaign-Urbana, 1951

Report of the Educational Division of the Illinois Legislative Commission to Visit and Examine State Institutions, January 1953.

Chicago Daily News, January 5, 1965, panorama on "Modern Gothic, the Individual and the Multiversity." a 190-page essay article on the University of Illinois and student life, 2 copies

Chicago Sunday American, September 26, 1965, a pictorial supplement on "The University of Illinois Serves Chicago...Serves the State."

Box 6: 1950-1957, includes:

Universidad de Illinois

1951

1952

1953

1954

1955 1956

College and University Business – July 1957

Champaign-Urbana News Gazette Welcome Illini - September 15, 1957 1957

Box 7: 1958-1966, includes:

1958

1959

1960

1963

Preliminary Report: Campus Neighborhood Development Plan- May 20, 1963, City of Champaign development plan including the University of Illinois expansion.

1961

1962

<u>Champaign-Urbana News-Gazette Assembly Hall Issue</u> – March 1, 1963

Champaign-Urbana Courier Assembly Hall Issue – March 1, 1963, March 3, 1963

1964

1966

1965

Box 8: 1967-1968, includes:

DuBois Club - Clabaugh Act December 1966 - March 17, 1967

Athletic Slush Fund Scandal – January 1967 – May 1967

February 1967

March 1967

April 1967

May 1967

Athletic Slush Fund Scandal – June 1967

Athletic Slush Fund Scandal – v17 – May 10, 1967

Champaign-Urbana Courier Centennial Issue – February 26, 1967

Champaign-Urbana News Gazette Centennial Issue – February 26, 1967

1967

1968

News Gazette - April 30, 1967

<u>Tin Whistle</u> – 1st Edition, October 1, 1968

Big Ten: Sex, Don't Sock It, Slush Fund, The Original Square, Graffiti – January 1968

Big Ten: Korea, Northwestern Controversy, Wig-Out, Billiards, Robert Vaughn – February 1968

Big Ten: Copycat Craze, Sling Shots, Sports, Graduate Draft - May 1968

<u>Big Ten: Negro Dating, Cheapy Decorating, Short Course, Politics, Hippie Fashions</u> – March 1968

Report: Illinois University Attitude Survey- August, 1968, report of survey to learn about existing attitudes toward four Illinois Universities.

Student Service Directory – 1968-1969, Complimentary Copy

Champaign-Urbana Courier – December 8, 1968, Section IV

Article entitled "Winning by Losing" – by an alumnus and former Trustee of the University of Illinois, Mr. Dillard. September 9, 1968

Chicago Tribute Sunday Magazine - April 16, 1967 Section 7

Newspaper Inserts (Found in OS-35)

Box 9: 1969-1971, includes:

January 1969

February 1969

April 1969

March 1969

May 1969

June 1969

July 1969

August 1969

September 1969

October 1969

November 1969

December 1969

January 1970

February 1970

April 1970

March 1970

University Strike – May 4-16, 1970

May 1970

June 1970

July 1970

August 1970

September 1970

October 1970

November 1970

December 1970

January 1971

February 1971

March 1971

April 1971

May 1971

June 1971

July 1971

August 1971

September 1971

October 1971

November 1971

December 1971

Box 10: 1972-1985, includes:

January 1972

February 1972

March 1972

May 1972

June 1972

July 1972

August 1972

September 1972

October 1972

November 1972

December 1972

January 1973

February 1973

March 1973

June 1973

October 1973

November 1973

December 1973

January 1974

June 1974

August 1974

October 1974

November 1974

December 1974

January 1975

February 1975

April 1975

June 1975

November 1976

February 1977

1978

January 1979

February 1979

April 1979

May 1979

June-July-August 1979

September 1979

November 1979

December 1979

January - April 1980

May - August 1980

September - December 1980

January - April 1981

May - August 1983

September - December 1983

1984-1985

Box 11: 1986-1993, includes:

Illini Trivia: More than 2500 Questions and Answers on University of Illinois Sports, 1986 "100 Years of Illinois Football," special publication of The News-Gazette, August 1990 "Illinois seems to have a history of trouble keeping things clean," The National Sports Daily, February, 1990.

<u>Yilinuo Daxue</u> (University of Illinois) - a history of the University Illinois by the 1950 alumni graduate Dr. C.Y. Chen published by Hunan Educational Publishing, 1990.

<u>Children, Architecture, and History: A Child's Guide of the Unversity of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign.</u> By the children of Leal School, 1990-1991

"The Roots of Public Broadcasting," The Champaign-Urbana News Gazette, November 1992

Box 12: Oversize, UAR 44

Box 13: Oversize, UAR 44

Box 14: 1994-, includes:

Sports 'n Spokes - articles in three 1994 issues on wheelchair athletics at U of I.

Sports 'n Spokes - articles in 5 1995-96 issues on wheelchair athletics at U of I.

"A Trailblazer strives to catch up," Chicago Tribune, August 2, 1999.

<u>Insight: University of Illinois</u>, Photographs by Don Hamerman and Foreward by Roger Ebert, 2002

<u>"There Goes Grange": The Greatest Football Picture Ever Painted, Compliments of Edward J. Jacob, Printer, Peoria, IL, Undated</u>

Oversize Box 27:

National Archives Copy of Land Grant Act, 1862